
 

St Brendan’s Primary School 1581 
 

 40 Golf Links Road, Lakes Entrance 3909 
Ph: 03-51552712   Fax 03-51554565 

 

Website : www.lakesent.catholic.edu.au 
Email : principal@lakesent.catholic.edu.au 

  

 Internet Banking :  BSB 083 879    A/C 695096861    
Account Name :   St Brendan’s School 

We would like to acknowledge the Traditional Custodians of the land on which we gather today, the Gunaikurnai people.                                                             
We pay our respects to their elders past, present and emerging. We extend that respect to all people. 

We would especially like to acknowledge the land on which our school stands and ask everyone to show respect to the environment and all that it includes. 

Newsletter No 40    
December 14th, 2022 

Wishing everyone in the St Brendan’s School and community, a very Merry 

Christmas and a happy, healthy and safe New Year. 



 

Dear Parent/Guardian, 

RE: End of the 2022 School Year 

As the year comes to pass, we take time to reflect, take stock of our achievements 
and be grateful for the people we have met and the good times we enjoyed. Like 
the weather this year I feel as though we have worked through a variety of         
conditions. Coming out of the pandemic, we have worked hard to rebuild our   
stamina and to find better, more efficient ways to go about our practice. We have 
paid close attention to the needs of the students, working in partnership with The 
Resilience Project, re-teaching behaviours and overall making learning adjustments 
to set our students up for success.   

Mid-year we were thrilled when the State NAPLAN results for 2022 were released. 
Our academic goal has been to meet and exceed the State NAPLAN mean of    
Victoria and we did so in six of the ten assessment areas. This is pleasing feedback 
to our staff and validation that we are on the right track. We are also seeing very 
positive trends in our PAT data and writing end-line data.  

Across the school, our Whole School Approach to Positive Behaviour Support is  
really getting results as students appear so happy and content in their play. There 
is very little conflict in the yard and boys and girls play together regularly in games 
of four-square and soccer. In general, student confidence is 
visibly on the way up. 

At the end of this year we farewell Debby Milburn. Debby 

has been a wonderful teacher, colleague and friend over 21 

years at St Brendan’s. Her influence and contributions will 

not be forgotten and we wish her every success in her      

retirement. Amy Balcombe began her teaching career here 

and leaves after 10 years of service.  Amy has left a lasting 

impression on many young lives and we wish her well in her 

move to Canberra. We also say goodbye to Jo-Lee       

Kennedy who has done a wonderful job in a number of 

roles for our school, most prominently as our art teacher 

over the last couple of years. We farewell and thank      

Ashleigh Wust, Kymberly Seccull and Rourke Delany for 

their dedicated work this year and hope to see Jo, Ash, Kym 

and Rourke back next year as casual relief staff.  

In 2023, St Brendan’s will receive funding to employ a  
Mental Health and Wellbeing Leader to promote a whole 
school approach to mental health and wellbeing for         
students, staff and families. The position of Mental Health 
and Wellbeing Leader will be funded at 0.4 FTE for all   
catholic schools who are eligible. We have approached   
Sarah McGuinness to fill this position and she has            
accepted. After many years in the classroom, Leesa 
Thompson will take up the role as Art teacher for 2023.   
Being such a creative person, we are sure Leesa will thrive in this area. 



 

Next year we are pleased to welcome Christiane Bromilow (Year Six), Madison 
Schulz (Year 1/2), Hannah Neal (Year 1/2) and Pauline McAteer returns from 
leave. We are excited to be working with all these people as they bring their own 
creativity and enthusiasm to their roles. 

On Wednesday, 14 December we said goodbye and good luck to our graduating 
class of 2022 with a Mass and presentation morning. It was an intimate and        
appropriate send-off and during the ceremony we congratulated the following     
students with the subsequent awards. 

 

 

 

Award Recipients for 2022: 

Father Shanley Bursary: Charlotte Richardson 

Sr Maureen Philps Award: Lachlan Ymer 

Sporting School Victoria Winner: Tayte Gibbs 

Wally Art Award: Aivah Bulmer 

 

 

 

After a well-deserved break we look forward to next year with enthusiasm. In 2023, 
we will reintroduce the Parents and Friends Committee and invite all parents to join 
us in continuing to build on the healthy culture we have at St Brendan’s CPS. 

All students commence school on Wednesday, 2 February 2023.  

For the beginning of 2023, foundation students are required to attend a beginning 
of year assessment interview on one of the following days:  Monday, 31 January 
or Tuesday, 1 February. A letter detailing each student’s interview time has been 
emailed to parents. 

I wish you all a safe and rewarding holiday, and with any luck, plenty of sunshine. 

Best wishes, 

 

Matthew Hamer 



Fri:  16/12  St Brendan’s  Lakes Entrance  3.00pm 
     Anointing Mass 
Sat:  17/12  St Dymphna’s  Buchan   9.00am 
   St Joseph’s  Swan Reach  5.00pm 
Sun: 18/12   St Brendan’s  Lakes Entrance  9.00am 
   St Colman’s  Orbost   11.00am 

Tue:    20/12     St Brendan’s       Lakes Entrance     9.30am 

Wed:  21/12     St Coleman’s     Orbost                  9.30am                   
Fri:   23/12     St Brendan’ s      Lakes Entrance     9.30am 

Sat:   24/12     St Peter’s            Mallacoota            12.00 Noon 

                           St Brendan’s       Lakes Entrance     6.00pm 

Sun:   25/12     St Brendan’s       Lakes Entrance     9.00am 

                           St Colman’s          Orbost                    9.00am 

                           St Joseph’s         Swan Reach       11.00am 

 

  Dates for the Calendar 

Term 4 DECEMBER 2022  

Week 11 Thursday 15th Last day of Term 4 

Term 1 JANUARY 2023  

 Monday 2nd January School Photos can now be ordered online. 

Week 1 Thursday 26th Australia Day 

 Friday 27th Teachers commence 

Week 2 Monday 30th Curriculum Day—No Students 
Foundation Assessment Days 

 Tuesday 31st Curriculum Day—No Students 
Foundation Assessment Days 

 FEBRUARY 2023  

 Wednesday 1st Students commence Term 1 – 2023 

Week 3 Monday 6th School Photos 

Week 8 Monday 13th March Labour Day—No school 

Week 11 Thursday 6th April End Term 2—2.15pm 

 Friday 7th April Good Friday 

End Semester 2, 2022 
reports. Parents can  
access the reports 
via PAM.  In PAM,     

select your child, from 
the Profile 

Menu select                
Assessment           

Reports, Select  report 
to download. 



PAM users that do use SIMON Everywhere  

Dear Parents, 

  

In January 2023, your SIMON Everywhere /PAM account will be undergoing a major 

upgrade to provide greater security and other improved functionality. 

  

During the week of the 16th of January 2023, your current SIMON Everywhere/PAM account will cease to 

function. 

New PAM accounts will then be created by your school, and you will receive an email asking you to     

create new credentials for a new PAM account. 

This will be as simple as: 

• clicking on the link provided in the email 

• following the prompts to create a new password for your new account. 

• opening the SIMON Everywhere app and log out of your old account 

• navigating to the “Tools” menu in SIMON Everywhere and then “Add School” 

• finding your school on the list and clicking on the “Login” button for Parent Access 

• using your new credentials to log into your new PAM account via SIMON Everywhere 

Your username will be your email address. 

Your SIMON Everywhere/PAM interface will not look any different, but you may receive an account per 

parent if you were previously sharing an account with your spouse. 

 

PAM users that do not use SIMON Everywhere 

 Dear Parents, 

 In January 2023, your PAM account will be undergoing a major upgrade to provide greater        

security and other improved functionality. 

During the week of the 16th of January 2023, your current PAM account will cease to function. 

 New PAM accounts will then be created by your school, and you will receive an email asking you to    

create new credentials for a new PAM account. 

This will be as simple as: 

• clicking on the link provided in the email 

• following the prompts to create a new password for your new account. 

Your username will be your email address. 

Your PAM interface will not look any different, but you may receive an account per parent if you were  

previously sharing an account with your spouse. 



 

Please refer to the below FAQs for further information:  

1. We have a single, family email address that is used by both parents. Is that still ok? 

• If the parents both use the same email address, you will only receive a PAM account for one      

parent. 

  Example single email: 

  Parent 1 - Mother - Mrs Joanne Smith - jandcsmith@myemail.com 

  Parent 2 - Father - Mr Chris Smith - jandcsmith@myemail.com 

 A PAM ACCOUNT CAN ONLY BE ASSIGNED TO ONE PARENT, who can then share their login 
 credentials with their spouse. 

 

2. I do not have an email address OR have not provided my email address to the school. 

• Parents with no email address provided cannot have a PAM account 

3. Will any historic data be lost in this process? 

• While no data will be lost in this process, it is possible that some information may become           

disconnected from the new account, such as historic letters, historic excursion permission and    

historic parent notified absences. 

• You may have to review your personal details (Medicare number etc) if you previously had split  

access with another parent to your child’s medical information. 

• You will definitely still be able to access historic student assessment reports and learning area    

assessment tasks. However, access to historical parent reflections may be lost if the school has 

chosen to not allow parents to see reflections by other parent accounts attached to that student. 

4. What do I need to do now? 

• This letter is to simply let you know about the changes that are coming. Right now, the best thing 

you can do is make sure that the school has your preferred email address on file. 

5. What do I need to do in January? 

• Be aware that your current PAM account will stop working as of the 16th of January. 

• Look out for the email later in that week asking you to set up credentials for your new account 

 (this may go to your junk/spam folder). 

mailto:jsmith@myemail.com
mailto:csmith@myemail.com
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Foundation 
Red 

Tate Bulmer For your excellent engagement towards your learning.  You’re always willing to        
contribute and have a go! 

  Kade Watson For amazing progress in many areas, including writing reading and number. 

Foundation 
Blue 

Sophie Jarrett For all your achievements this semester, especially in writing and reading! You have a 
wonderful approach to learning, always trying your best and having a go! 

  Chester Morrison For the fabulous effort you put into your learning. You complete all tasks to the best of 
your ability and have shown great growth in all areas! 

1 Red Anelia Wyllie For displaying great positivity, determination and effort as she enthusiastically tackles 
all learning tasks. 

1Blue Ollie Connally For demonstrating outstanding academic growth over the duration of the year.        
Congratulations for demonstrating a great attitude and dedication to your learning. 

2 Red Isla Strong For her outstanding results across her learning this year. Keep up the amazing work Isla. 

  Jesse Gilbert For his incredible achievements with his reading and writin this year! Keep up the  
amazing work Jesse! 

2 Blue Willow Watson For having a Growth Mindset and always displaying the 3 Rs. Well done on an awesome 
year. 

  Shilah McCormick For being a bright, friendly, motivated and hardworking student. She can be very proud 
of her accomplishments. Good luck at your new school. 

3 Red Sadie Williams For actively engaging in all writing lessons and applying feedback to improve. Your work 
ethic and determination are evident with each task you undertake. 

  Lacey Lee  For displaying a strong work ethic in all subject areas. Your enthusiasm and passion is 
visible as you undertake tasks with a positive mindset. 

3 Blue Sienna Johnson For her positive approach to learning, her continuous respectful manner and kindness 
to all. You are a great role model. 

  Leon Alwyn For his excellent progress and enthusiasm in all areas of his learning. Your thoughtful 
ideas promote excellent class discussions. 

4 Red Lani Bulmer For her active participation in explicit teaching groups and acting on feedback to      
improve her literacy skills. 

  Savannah Guillott For her respect for others and greater engagement in her learning. 

4 Blue Isobel Mills For her fantastic growth in Maths and always working hard to achieve a high standard. 

  Lyra Nowell For her amazing growth in Reading. Outstanding! 

5 Red Taylah Williams  For terrific leadership, initiative and displaying the 3Rs constantly. 

  Zac Elfrink For outstanding growth in reading, leadership and always showing the 3Rs. 

5 Blue Seth Bowtell For always making key contributions to class activities, consistently working well in class 
and excellent behaviour. 

  Gabby Whelan  For always making great contributions to class activities, completing her work to the 
best of her ability and always having a positive attitude. 

6 Red Daniyal Kashif For always working to the highest of his ability in all subjects, contributing to all        
discussions and completing all work to an exceptional standard. 

  Harrison Walker For always giving 100% effort to his work, being inquisitive and driven to produce a high 
standard of work everyday. Well done! 

6 Blue Kye Piper For his hard work and dedication to improving his learning and leadership skills. For 
persisting through challenges and not giving up. 

 Ashita Chhabra For dedication to learning and leading others. For always holding herself to a high 
standard with kindness. 

Art Jessica Jarrett For working enthusiastically in a focused way particularly on her clay wizard. 

  Kiara Bownds For working conscientiously and doing a fantastic job of her String art. 

Sport Jacob Silver For outstanding individual effort in Athletics and sport lessons. 

  Sadie Stevens For always giving her best in sport through her entire schooling. 

STEM Ashantii Hooper-Byrne For her excitement and passion when in STEM lessons. 

  Mia Hamer For her problem solving and critical thinking in STEM. 

Mandarin Harrison Walker For your positive attitude towards learning and enthusiasm to speak Mandarin in class. 
You consistently demonstrate your learnt words and phrases. 

  Izabella Macauliffe-
Ashworth 

For you willingness to contribute to Mandarin conversation, taking risks and              
consistently focusing in class.  

Deputy 
Principal 

Jack Fry For outstanding manners and friendly way you greet everyone everyday. 

Year 6 School 
Leaders 

Anabelle Nelsson For using great manners. Showing consideration for others and being a happy and   
positive person. 

Congratulations to the following students for receiving the Golden Honour Awards for Term 4, 2022 
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Many thanks to all families who     
donated goods to the East          

Gippsland Christmas  Appeal.  

Your generosity will help to make 
Christmas for many families from 
East Gippsland just that little bit 

brighter. 







Congratulations 

On the weekend, two of our community members took big 

steps in their faith. 

Tanner O’Donnell was baptised into the Catholic Church and 

Rhiannon Drew began her journey  through the RCIA (Rite 

of Christian Initiation of Adults) program. We send them 

both our  prayers! 

Wishing you joy at Christmas! 

As we come to the end of our school year, we would like to thank you all for supporting 

your children and our own and wider communities, as we strive to put faith into action. 

Thank you for attending Masses and class prayers, donating to our local and overseas 

charities, supporting those making the Sacraments, joining in our end of year family   

picnic or even just working though the discussions and prayers in the Faith reading   

journals. All are wonderful ways to help build a strong and vibrant community. 

 

 





 

School Photos 
School Photos will be held on 

Monday, 6th February 2023.      

Orders can be placed after        

January 1st 2023. 

Please use the code below: 

X3091EL50S 

 



Together we achieve 

St Brendan’s Catholic Primary School 

2023 SCHOOL YEAR COMMENCEMENT 
 

Teachers begin on the Friday 27th January 2023. 
 

School will commence on Wednesday 1st of February, 2023 for Foundation to Year Six 

students at 9.00am.   
 

STARTING ARRANGEMENTS FOR FOUNDATION STUDENTS 
Foundation children will commence on Wednesday, 1st February, 2023. 

There will be no school for Foundation students on the following Wednesdays during        

February – 8th February, 15th February and 22nd February. 

Foundation students are required to attend a beginning of year assessment interview on one 

of the following days:                                                                                 

  Monday 30th January or Tuesday 31st January  

Foundation children attend school on a full-time basis from Monday, 27th of February. 
 

 
2023 TERM DATES  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

SCHOOL HOURS 
 

Term 1 Friday, 27th January 

Friday, 27th January 

Wednesday, 1st February 

Friday, 6th April 

Staff commence  

Foundation to Year 6 students    

commence 

Term 2
  

Wednesday, 26th April Friday, 23rd June 

Term 3 Monday, 10th July Friday, 15th September 

Term 4 Monday, 2nd October Wednesday, 20th December 

8.57 am Line up music  

9.00 am  Classes commence 

10.35 am  Morning recess 

11.10 am Classes resume 

12.55 pm Lunch recess 

1.35 pm Classes resume 

3.15 pm Dismissal 



Together we achieve 

St Brendan’s Catholic Primary School 

 
2023 SCHOOL FEE STRUCTURE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Payments for fees may be made either by EFTPOS, cash, cheque or direct debit. Please enquire 

at the  office if you wish to set up a direct debit. If you are experiencing difficulty paying fees feel 

free to contact the Principal to discuss alternative arrangements.  

Payment Breakdown of School Fees Only: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fee Concessions – Health Concession Card holders are eligible to apply for fee concessions. 

Please notify the office if you are a current card holder. A letter will then be sent home notifying 

eligible families of the procedure. 

  

Last payment date for Tuition Levy, including Stationery is Wednesday, 8th February, 

2023. 

Last payment date for Excursion & Capital Levy is Friday, 24
th

 February, 2023. 

Fee Statements will be sent to families at end of March, June, August and October 

Last payment for School Fees:  Friday, 24
th

 November, 2023. 

 

 

 1 CHILD 2 CHILD 3 CHILD 4CHILD  

 FAMILY FAMILY FAMILY FAMILY 

SCHOOL FEES $ 912.00 $ 999.00 $ 1082.00  $ 1166.00 

TUITION LEVY 

INC.STATIONERY 

$ 188.00 $ 376.00 $ 564.00 $ 752.00 

EXCURSIONS $ 53.00 $ 106.00 $ 159.00  $ 212.00 

CAPITAL LEVY $ 30.00 $ 30.00 $ 30.00 $ 30.00 

TOTAL $1183.00 $1511.00 $1835.00 $2160.00 

PER 
FAMILY 

$912 

FAMILY 

$999 

FAMILY 

$1082 

FAMILY 

$1166 

WEEK 

Based on 40 school 

weeks 

$22.80 $24.98 $27.05 $29.15 

FORTNIGHT Based 

on 20 school fortnights $45.60 $49.95 $54.10 $58.30 

MONTH 

Based on 11 months $82.90 $90.82 $98.36 $106.00 

TERM 

Based on 4 terms $228.00 $249.75 $270.50 $291.50 



St Brendan’s Op Shop has second 
hand school uniform available.  

School uniform available 
$3.00 per item unless       
otherwise marked 
 
Open 10am-3pm      
Tuesday,   
Wednesday & 
Thursday. 

Stay connected 

with your 

child's learning 

through Seesaw . 
 

 

 







 





Library School Holiday Program 
Children aged 5 - 12 are invited to take part in East Gippsland Shire 
Library's free School Holiday Program. 
 
Bookings are essential for some events and can be made in person at 
the library, by phoning 5152 4225, or by                                              
emailing library@egipps.vic.gov.au 
 
There are seven events running over the School Holidays: 

• Bird Feeders and Sun Catchers - Activity Session (bookings 
essential) 

• DC: League of Super Pets - Movie Screening (bookings    
essential) 

• Wildlife Show - Black Snake Productions (bookings essential) 

• LEGO Club (bookings essential) 

• STEAM Fun - Come and Try Day (no bookings required) 

• Xbox and Board Games Day (no bookings required) 

• Illustrate a Book Day (bookings essential) 

mailto:library@egipps.vic.gov.au



